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More than 40 organisations jointly call for a strong Connecting Europe Facility 

II 

Ahead of the European Parliament’s hearings of the commissioners-designate, a coalition of more 
than 40 European associations and organisations renewed their call for a strong transport budget. 
While the previous European Parliament and the Council had agreed on a common understanding on 
the proposal for the Connecting Europe Facility 2021-2027 (CEF II), the budget will be decided by the 
upcoming negotiations of the Multiannual Financial Framework. The European Parliament had 
demanded an increased budget of €33.51bn (€37.76bn in current prices) for the transport envelope 
of the Connecting Europe Facility II. 

Transport allows people to move, businesses and trade to grow, it enables the completion of the 
internal market, it enhances tourism and it connects all of Europe. Completing the TEN-T core network 
by 2030 and at the same time moving towards a truly green, climate neutral, integrated and digital 
transport system requires a large amount of investments and funding. 

For these reasons, the coalition calls on the newly elected Members of the European Parliament and 
the incoming Commissioners to support the demand for an increased transport budget, including the 
proposed transfer of funds under the Cohesion envelope. The Connecting Europe Facility has proven 
to be a financial instrument delivering highly added value and will be instrumental in the 
decarbonisation of the European transport sector. 

The MFF4Transport coalition is representing all transport modes and nodes, infrastructure managers, 
operators, contractors, local and regional authorities, logistics service providers, shippers, users and 
equipment suppliers in the maritime, inland waterways, railways, road, cycling, aviation and 
intermodal sectors, as well as supporting industries and companies. 
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Additional information 

For additional Information please consult www.ebu-uenf.org or contact Ms. Theresia Hacksteiner, phone 

+31653336366 or email t.hacksteiner@ebu-uenf.org  

The European Barge Union (EBU) is the European association representing a majority of the  inland 

navigation freight and passenger carrying industry on a Pan-European level. Its members are the 

national associations of barge owners and barge operators as well as (international) associations in 

the field of inland navigation and related areas. EBU’s mission is to contribute to the development of a 

sustainable and efficient Pan-European transport system via a larger share of inland waterway 

transport.  
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